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Please visit our school website www.st-peters.aberdeen.sch.uk for news from the classes and some super photos uploaded by class teachers. The school lunch menu and key calendar dates are also on the website. It is constantly being updated and we welcome parents’ support and suggestions. 
Staff News

· Babs Hutcheon, who has served lunches at St Peter’s for seven years and sold lunch tickets in the classes every day, will be retiring at the end of the month. We all wish her a long and happy retirement.
· Mrs Croxon will be away until after Christmas. We all wish her a speedy recovery. Mrs Croxon works on Tuesdays and Thursdays in many of the classes, teaching art and language during class teachers’ Non Class Contact Time (NCCT). Mrs Cuthill will cover P1, P1/2 and P2 classes and Mr Gibb will cover P3.
· Miss Ross, student teacher, will be on continuous teaching practice in P4 from Friday 14th November until Friday 21st November. Mr Gibb and Ms Webb will continue to support the class.

· Student teachers working in pairs are in school on Wednesdays (P1/2) and Thursdays (P1blue, P1 red, P3, P3/4 and P5). They are learning about ‘learning and teaching’ and they are sending letters to some families, seeking permission to observe specific children and talk to them about their learning. We are very grateful to families who co-operate in this important work. Please sign and return the permission letters.

What’s happening in school this week?
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Monday
Sheena Blackhall from the Reading Bus team works in P4, P5, P6 and P7 and teaches the children about Nigerian stories, traditions and climate.
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Tuesday
As long as it is dry, we plan to wrap up warmly and go for a walk around Seaton Park, noticing signs of Autumn and hearing stories of the saints. Most classes will leave at 9.15am and parents are very welcome to accompany us. P6 and P2 will leave around 10am. 
P3/4 have a trip to Aberdeen Biodiversity Centre in the afternoon.

There will be the chance to see a short DVD about the flu immunisation programme at 2.45pm in the GP Room.

Wednesday  Flu immunisations for all children whose parents have given permission. There is more information about this on http://www.immunisationscotland.org.uk/vaccines-and-diseases/seasonalflu/childflu.aspx
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Friday
Children in Need Day. 

If they wish, children can dress as a Superhero or they can dress as anyone who is a hero to them. There are ideas on https://www.bbcchildreninneed.co.uk/herohub 

Children don’t need to buy a costume to be a Superhero. They can wear leggings or put on bright shorts over their trousers. Some heroes wear masks and many have a belt or a badge.

Many heroes don’t wear masks or fancy clothes. They might be people who help in the community such as nurses or firefighters. They might be members of your own family, scientists, sports heroes, authors, TV presenters, inventors……..Please bring £1 donation. Everything you donate goes to help Children In Need!! There will be a special assembly on Friday afternoon.
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Thank you to our hardworking Parent Council and to all the parents who contributed to our happy Fancy Dress parties last week. Special thanks to everyone who prepared the hall, made invitations, organised party games, filled party bags, served refreshments and cleared up at the end. We will organise photos for display soon.
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Special thanks to all the parents who attended the ‘Gathered Together’ event on 29th October. It was very interesting to hear about different experiences and expectations of primary education. We plan to follow this up with workshops and information sessions about our curriculum. Parents who would like to get more involved in helping in school in any way should contact Mrs Martin please. We are very grateful for your support.
	Rotary Club Shoeboxes
Please read the flyer from P5 and send in small toys, gloves, pens, pencils, notepads,combs toothbrushes, toothpaste… to fill the shoeboxes to send to people who are not as fortunate as us. Thanks! 
	PLEASE RETURN THE GREEN FORM SO THAT WE CAN MAKE SURE WE HAVE YOUR CURRENT DETAILS ON OUR SYSTEM. 

THANK YOU.
	Trip to see ‘Pinocchio’ on 17th December
Please complete and return your form as soon as possible. 

If the cost is an issue, please return the form and put a note on it so we can try to help.


Preparing for Christmas events
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 All the children are learning songs with Mrs Herbert and many children in P3 and P7 have specific lines to learn for their parts in ‘The Bossy King’ and ‘Panto Pandemonium’. Many thanks to parents for helping your children to practise for their big performance. The children in P4 – P6 will form the choir for ‘Panto Pandemonium’ and we would like them all to dress as pantomime characters. Please talk to your child about this and begin to gather items to dress them up!
Performance dates

Thursday 11th December
P1 – P3 perform ‘The Bossy King’ at 1.30pm   

Thursday 18th December   P4 – P7 perform ‘Panto Pandemonium’ at 1.30pm

There will be dress rehearsals of both shows, probably on Tuesdays 9th December and 16th December. Younger brothers and sisters would be very welcome at the dress rehearsals.
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The Tempest Photographer will take photos of individual children on Tuesday 18th November. She  will also take photos of brothers and sisters together. Proofs are sent home on the day and you can send orders back to school. We have been told that the photos will be ready for Christmas.
Owing to a problem with our supplier, we will not be able to sell Christmas cards created by each individual child this year. All classes will be making items for the Christmas Fayre organised by the Parent Council which will take place in the hall on Saturday 6th December between 1pm and 3pm. There will be more details about this in the Parent Council Newsletter which will be published soon.
	Dates for your Diary

	Tues 11th Nov
	Seaton Park walk to hear stories of the saints and look at signs of Autumn

	Wed 12th Nov
	Flu immunisations

	Thurs 13th Nov
	P4 swimming

	Fri 14th Nov
	Children in Need Day. 
Children can dress as heroes or Superheroes.

	Mon 17th Nov         In-Service Day. Children do not attend school.

	Tues 18th Nov
	Individual and family photos will be taken by Tempest Photographer

P4 – P7 pupils work on the Reading Bus in Seaton Park

	Wed 19th Nov
	Aberdeen University students will be collecting loose change for RAG Week.

	Thurs 20th Nov
	Last swimming lesson for P4.

P7 Parents’ Night at St Machar Academy, starting at 7pm.

	Fri 21st Nov
	Fun Fit at ASV  9.30 P2    10.15 P1 red  (Buses leave 20 minutes earlier) Parent helpers are welcome.

	Mon 24th Nov
	Book Week Scotland. P1 pupils will receive Bookbug packs this week.
Basic Moves at ASV  1.30 – 2.15 P1   

Reading Bus   - Sheena Blackhall will be in P4 – P7 classes. 

	Thurs 27th Nov
	1.45 – 2.30pm P6 pupils at St Machar Academy for Basketball Festival vs Sunnybank, Riverbank and Woodside.(They need PE kits and water bottles please.)

	Fri 28th Nov
	Fun Fit at ASV              9.30 P1/2    10.15 P1 blue   

	Sat 29th Nov
	10am – 2pm Bag packing at ASDA   P6 and P7 Pupils and Parent Volunteers from any class are very welcome. Thanks!

	Mon 1st Dec
	Reading Bus   - Sheena with P4 – P7 

11am P4 will be singing Christmas Carols at the Christmas Crib Blessing at St Nicholas Kirk . Parents are very welcome.

	Tues 2nd Dec
	3.30pm Parent Council meeting. All are very welcome. Crèche available. 

	Fri 5th Dec
	World Soil Day. One class will plant a Rowan tree at 11am.

	Sat 6th Dec
	1pm – 3pm Christmas Fayre – including class stalls

	Mon 8th Dec 

Tues 9th Dec 
	11am Christmas ‘Secret Shop’ – more details on the Parent Council newsletter.

	Tues 9th Dec
	9.30am Advent Liturgy led by Fr Gabor and P7

1.30pm Dress rehearsal of ‘The Bossy King’ 

	Thurs 11th Dec
	1.30pm P1 – P3 Christmas production of ‘The Bossy King’

	Sun 14th Dec
	2.30pm Choir perform at Aberdeen Music Hall  CLIC Malcolm Sargent Concert

	Mon 15th Dec
	Class Christmas parties in the afternoon

	Tues 16th Dec
	1.30pm Dress rehearsal of ‘Panto Pandemonium’ 

	Wed 17th Dec
	Whole school trip to Arts Centre to see ‘Pinocchio’ 

	Thurs 18th Dec
	1.30pm P4 – P7 Christmas production of ‘Panto Pandemonium’

	Fri 19th Dec
	1.15pm Fr Gabor Carol Service – venue to be confirmed 

	Mon 22nd Dec – Friday 2nd January         CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY
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Gym Lessons
Pupils should change into PE kit for gym lessons. Every child now has a gym lesson from Mrs Armstrong, our specialist PE teacher, every week 

· P1, P1/2, P2, P3 and P3/4 on Mondays

· P4, P5, P6 and P7 on Wednesdays

Please ensure that your child has shorts and a T-shirt (white or pale blue) in school for their lessons. 

Name Labels and Lost Property
If name labels are on clothes, staff can return lost property easily. Please remember to re-write names on labels after clothes have been washed as the names fade.

We have a huge amount of unnamed Lost Property in the hall. Parents, please check it before or after school and please remind your children to be responsible for their belongings. Thank you.

Health

· If your child has asthma, please remember to send a spare inhaler into school.
· If your child has been vomiting or has diarrhoea, they must not return to school until they have been clear of all symptoms for 48 hours.
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Emma Winton, a student who worked with P2/3 last session and took some classes for tennis lessons, is completing her dissertation about the journey to school for children. 
She has designed  a questionnaire for parents and has asked us to publicise this. The link is https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/MC2VYXL   You do not have to put your name on the survey. It would be a helpful way for us to collect useful information to improve road safety around our school. Thanks.
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Please do not bring cars into the school car park.


Please remember that the only vehicles allowed in our car park are staff cars, delivery vehicles and official school transport. There is plenty of space to ‘park and stride’ from Seaton Park or Lidl. Please show consideration and help to keep our school grounds safe for all our children. Thank you.                                 
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At St Peter’s RC Primary School: 


We treat everyone with respect at all times. 


We follow instructions.


We are helpful and honest.


We keep our school tidy.


We are responsible for our own behaviour.


We are kind to each other.


We show consideration for others when we move around the school.





All the children know that they should walk along the GREEN PATHS in the car park.














